
 

 

 
Waterways Committee Meeting November 27, 2018 

Minutes 
 

A meeting of the Town of Barnstable Waterways Committee was held on 
November 27, 2018 - Selectman's Conference Room, Hyannis MA.  The 
meeting was called to order at 7:04 pm by Chairman Jack Meade.  
 
Call to Order: 
Board Members present: Jack Meade, Ted Komenda, Peter Cross 
Board Members absent: Robert Hazelton, Paul Everson 
Town Staff present: Brian W. Taylor, Assistant 
Harbormaster/Mooring Officer 
 
 
Meeting Minutes: 
Approval of October 23, 2018. meeting minutes. All meetings are recorded and 
available on line at Towns web site. Motion was made by Mr. Peter Cross to accept 
the minutes as written. It was seconded by Ted Komenda.   
   
Notice of Intent (NOI): 
 
1. Corsiglia, Christina & Alger, Sarah, Trustees: 65 Waterman Farm Road, 

Centerville, MA 02632, Map 206, Parcel 072. The applicant proposes to 
construct and maintain a boardwalk, ramp and float. 

WWC have no objections. Harbormaster staff had no objections but wanted 
it on record that there would be no motorized vessel berthed at the dock and 
no maintenance dredging moving forward.  The NOI states the following: 
 “The creek does not have water depths to support any motorized boat 
traffic, and is not a traveled channel”. 

2. Blair, Henry: 275 Millway, Barnstable, MA 02630, Map 301, Parcel 063. The 
applicant proposes to revise the maintenance dredge plan to allow the use of 
hydraulic dredge in addition to the mechanical dredge, permit a second 
dewatering basin for the hydraulic dredge and repair the wooden bulkhead. 

WWC & Harbormaster Staff had no objections. 
 
Mooring Appeals: None 
Old Business: None 
New Business:  

1. Eel River Waiting List proposed change in status (open to closed) 

WWC had no objections however, asked detailed questions pertaining to 
Harbormaster reasoning for closing the waiting list. Harbormaster staff feels 
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by leaving this certain mooring field open it creates false hope due to its 
location.  
 

2. Proposed changes to Mooring Regulations related to wording on “fees” - 
discussion and possible vote. 

WWC & Harbormaster Staff had no objections but did point out a few 
grammatical errors. WWC also suggested adding a fee sheet and reference 
where fees should be found and maintained.  There will be a new addition to the 
regulation, reference: waiting list offerings (406-16 Waiting List Procedure, 
Section L).   

 

3. New Regulations: Waiting List Procedure – discussion and possible vote 

    WWC & Harbormaster Staff had no objections. 
 

4. Hyannisport Mooring Field, Chuck Roland, Sullivan Engineering 

Chuck Rowland and Evans Arnold made a presentation regarding accretion 
in Hyannisport Harbor. They proposed that the Hyannisport mooring field 
and mooring locations be reconfigured due to the accretion. Harbormasters 
staff will meet with mooring servicers and discuss the presentation. A follow-
up will be made at a Waterways Committee Meeting in the future.  

 
Correspondence:  
 
1. Renewal of Aquaculture Grant for Cheryl Ryan 

WWC & Harbormaster Staff had no objections. 
 

2. Aquaculture transfer from Matthew Ryan to Virginia Hoeck    
WWC & Harbormaster Staff had no objections. 

 
Harbor Master Report: None 
 
Please note: No waterways committee meeting will be held the month of 
December 2018 per Chairman John Meade   
 

Adjournment: There being no further business, a motion by Ted Komenda to end the 
meeting was made. It was seconded by Paul Everson and the meeting adjourned at 8:18pm  
 
 Respectfully submitted, 
        Brian W. Taylor, Assistant Harbormaster/Mooring Officer 


